
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dr. Erich-Theo Merholz 
AEMH President 
                                                                                                            
Lisbon 11/4/2024 
 
 
Re.: Nomination of the candidature of Dr. João de Deus for the position of AEMH 
President  
 
Dear President 
 
On behalf of Portuguese medical Association (PMA) I would like to present the 
candidature of Dr. João de Deus to the position of AEMH President, for the next 
mandate. 
 
Dr. João de Deus is Director of International Department of PMA and current 
president of FEMS, whose mandate will end this year. 
His experience and knowledge of International and European medical affairs are 
very well recognized by the different European Medical Organizations. 
Also his commitment as Board member of the EACL - European Academy of Clinical 
Leadership (AEMH main project) has contibuted a lot to the success of the 
Academy. 
For all these reasons we submit his candidature being sure he can continue to fullfil 
the principles and goals of AEMH. 
 
We thank very much to consider his candidature and are grateful in advance. 
 
With my best regards 
 
 
 

Dr. Carlos Cortes 
President 

Portuguese Medical Association 
 


